## MINUTES COLORADO ASSOCIATION OF SKI TOWNS August 25, 2006

8:03 CAST President, John Pryor, called the meeting to order The minutes of the June meeting were approved unanimously.

Move Colorado Presentation by Carla Perez and Randy Harrison. (The web address is <a href="http://movecolorado.org">http://movecolorado.org</a> and you can contact me for the ppt)

John Pryor asked for discussion regarding how the towns are dealing with outside smoking issues, exemptions etc. of *Colorado Clean Indoor Air Act* (the smoking ban). *Some towns reported no problems with outside smoking while others said that businesses complain that the outside smokers now cause smoke to enter their business* 

Don Glaser from Colorado Foundation or Water Education presentation. (The web address is http://cfwe.org)

Bill Linfield from Silverthorne and Jeff Durbin from Fraser presented and discussed their river restoration projects.

The membership offered additional suggestions for future meetings topics...

- Pros and cons of small open space conservation easements which are driving up costs of adjacent properties
- Fractional ownership—condotels—presentation from Aspen, Vail or Telluride
- Immigration-how to deal with new legislation and lack of employees
- Local minimum wage laws
- Youth Study from Breckenridge—forward study to members
- Regional planning commission Estes Park/Larimer County
- Costs of marketing the community
- Organization blog site—Bernie Z
- Noxious weeds on private property—chemical versus not
- Neighborhood communication
- Employee retention strategies
- intergovernmental relationships/collaboration by Jeff, Nick and/or Mark (added by Fran Cook after the meeting)

Kevin B asked the membership for their examples of "best practices" to be used at the upcoming CCCMA meeting

John P asked for member volunteers who would be interested in serving for the next year on the **Rocky Mountain Climate Organization Blue Ribbon Panel**. Frank Bell, Tim Gagen, John Pryor and Teresa Coons volunteered. Larry Brooks volunteered after the meeting.

John P shared the Town of Telluride Shed Rehabilitation resource book with the members. Call Frank B for a copy.

Prior to committing to Move Colorado, the members asked what access to information or other benefit CAST would receive from membership. Jacque agreed to check. 11:00 ADJOURN

## In Attendance—those who signed in

John Pryor/ Telluride

Ben Raitano/Dillon

Barbara Davis/Dillon

Johnny Younger/Dillon

Jim Steen/Nederland

Shane Hale/Grand Lake

Randy Repola/Estes Park

Renee Parsons/Durango

Tim Gagen/Breckenridge

Nick Teverbaugh/Winter Park

Jeff Hecksel/Glenwood Springs

Susan Parker/Crested Butte

Joe Fitzpatrick/Mt Crested Butte

Frank Bell/Telluride

Mark Achen/Winter Park

Rod Slifer/Vail

Kevin Batchelder/Silverthorne

Vicki Mattox/Stifel

Joyce Burford/Fraser

Ernie Blake/Breckenridge

Dave Ferrill/Denver

Teresa Coons/Grand Junction

Larry Brook/Avon

Alan Lanning/Steamboat

Steve Barwick/Aspen

Don Glaser/Colorado Foundation for Water Education

Alan Bernholtz/Crested Butte

Fran Cook/Fraser

Carla Perez/Move Colorado

Randy Harrison/Move Colorado

Bernie Zurbriggen/Frisco